
NOTICE OF RELOCATION OF SAN FRANCISCO DIVISION 
AND CLERK OF COURT 

 
In December 2015, the Clerk of Court and the San Francisco Division of 
the United States Bankruptcy Court for the Northern District of California 
will relocate to the Phillip Burton Federal Building and United States 
Courthouse, 450 Golden Gate Avenue, San Francisco, California, 94102. 
 
The San Francisco Division, including the intake counter, chambers and 
courtrooms of Judges Blumenstiel and Montali, will relocate effective 
Monday, December 14, 2015.  PLEASE NOTE that, due to this relocation, 
neither Judge Blumenstiel’s nor Judge Montali’s courtrooms will be 
available for hearings December 14-18, 2015.  Judges Blumenstiel and 
Montali will conduct their respective San Francisco Chapter 13 calendars 
on Wednesday, December 9, 2015 at 235 Pine Street at the regularly 
scheduled times.  Friday, December 11, 2015 will be the last day on which 
the San Francisco Division will conduct business at 235 Pine Street.   
 
At 450 Golden Gate, courtrooms for Judges Blumenstiel and Montali will be 
located on the 16th Floor.  Judge Blumenstiel will preside in Courtroom 19; 
Judge Montali will preside in Courtroom 17.  The San Francisco Division’s 
intake counter will be located on the 18th Floor.  All telephone and facsimile 
numbers associated with the San Francisco Division will remain the same, 
as will its post office box. 
 
The Clerk of Court and his administrative staff will relocate to 450 Golden 
Gate effective December 21, 2015 and will conduct business on the 5th 
floor.  All telephone and facsimile numbers associated with the office of the 
Clerk of Court will remain the same. 


